





January 28, 2015

Frank Medina Major US Army Reserve,

Dear Sir:

It is with great pride, and humble admiration to announce that our new AMVETS Post has adopted the chartered name of AmVets Post # 65 of Cape Coral, Inc. As a non-profit organization under the direction of the Amvets National Headquarters we have secured our name, number and location in tradition of veterans helping all veterans.

By unanimous vote, the members of the Amvets Post elected the number 65 in honor of the Borinqueneers of the 3rd Infantry Division, U.S. Army. Furthermore, it was also unanimous in the naming of our beloved post. It is now known as Amvets Post # 65, Master Sgt Juan E. Negrón Post. This decision was a "hands down" event for our new commanding board, and the membership of this post.

Our post is drug smoke and alcohol free. There are many fine posts in the Southwest Florida area providing a drinking and smoking canteen however, we are family oriented. Our focus is God, Country, and Family.

The following is our newly elected officers:

Ramon Villanueva Jr. Post Commander U.S.A.F. 1974-1978

Nicholas Napolitano Jr. Vice Commander U.S.A.F. 1954-1958

Manuel Romero

Judge Advocate U.S.A. 1982-1985

Michael Grossemeyer Provost Marshall U.S.A. 1950-1954

We look forward to a long and prosperous dialogue with you, the Borinqueneers CGM Alliance, and all service members serving, and who have served our grateful nation with pride, dignity, and respect.

Sincerely, Ram & Villan up

Ramon Villanueva Jr.

Post Commander, Post 65 Cape Coral, Florida

239-288-1492